
Notice to E18 Engineering Students from Dean/Engineering on 14-8-2022 

 

Dear E/18 Engineering students,  

I write this brief letter to clarify matters related to your Semester #3 exam. 

(1) This is with reference to your letters to Dean/Engineering through the ESU, 

dated 18-7-2022 and 12-8-2022 

 

(2) Based on your first letter dated 18-7-2022, I made a request from the 

Director/ITCGU to table a status report to the Faculty Board, related to the 

extension of the training period.  A PDF copy of the letter by Dir/ITCGU is 

attached for your reference. 

 

(3) According to that letter NO students are officially in Industrial Training after 19-

8-2022. 

 

(4) Therefore, I kindly request students who had 3 weeks of “dead week” after the 

Industrial Training (from 1-8-2022 to 19-8-2022) to sit for the exam to be started 

on 22-8-2022. 

 

(5) For those students who had to continue training till 19-8-2022 due to various 

reasons can be given the below concession subjected to the approval of the 

Faculty Board.  Consider their sitting to the next available exam as the first 

attempt. 

 

(6) We need to conduct academic work for Semesters 3, 5 and 6 parallel and as a 

result, there is no way of rescheduling this exam in the near future. 

 

(7) Further, this exam was previously scheduled with 3 weeks of “dead weeks” after 

your Semester 4 exams, from 11-4-2022 to 20-5-2022, and you have left the 

exams in a very inappropriate manner after facing only few subjects.  It is NOT 

possible for the faculty administration to give 3 weeks of “Dead Weeks” every 

time you want to sit for the same exam as this affects the progress of other 

batches. 

 

(8) Therefore, I kindly request you to take this opportunity given by the faculty in a 

positive manner and sit for the exams starting from 22-8-2022. 

 

 

Dr. Udaya Dissanayake 

Dean/Engineering 


